
Town of Southwest Ranches 

School Education Advisory Board 

Meeting Minutes 

Monday                                                                                              Town Hall  

October 24th, 2022                                                                                 13400 Griffin Road 

7:00 PM                                      Southwest Ranches, FL 33330-2628 

Board Members Present:  Staff Present:   Council Present:   

Kathy Sullivan    Debra Ruesga   Gary Jablonski   

Christina Brownlow               

Jennifer Montgomery              

Debbie Green    Board Members Absent:    

Priscilla Prado-Stroze  Francesca Leah   

Selena Hodgers    Leah Castillo                   

Page Giaicin 

             

Call to order at 7:05pm. A quorum was established. 

Debbie Green motioned to accept the minutes from August 22, 2022. Jennifer Montgomery seconded. The 
motion carried. 

 

Chris Brownlow motioned to accept “Stitch” Sullivan as the board’s mascot. Priscilla Prado-Stroze seconded. The 
motion carried. 

 

Discussion Items: 

• Debbie Green gave the treasurer’s report: $6, 178.38 is in the account. We are in our 2023 spending account 
($3,000). An inventory of our items is in the works. 

• Saturday, November 5th, is the food truck event with Hawk’s Bluff. We will see if we’re allowed to do a 50/50 
raffle. 

• Halloween is on the 29th at ROCA. Kathy has a girl scout troop staffing a concession booth. Nancy Hartmann is 
providing popcorn. Crew members will be wearing bright orange “Boo Crew” shirts. SRHOA donated $200 



towards the event. Folks can bring books for the book drive to this event. Kathy is pleased to say she has a 
good group of volunteers. 

• Debbie reminded the board about the tote bag idea. 
• Madison has created an event book for the board which includes contribution letters, check copies, item 

purchases, event dates/locations, flamingo flocking, Outback contact for the barn dance, food spreadsheet, 
the 5K, etc. Debbie remarked we should review and discuss each event upon completion and add whatever is 
necessary to the book.  

• Per the 5K, ROCA is nice, but the runners wanted two lanes. We can simply stagger the start times as the 
start/finish line is the same. The group is trying to draw more runners. Selena would like to see her husband 
participate since he is the cross-country coach for WBSH. 

• Items for the November 14th meeting: revamp of scholarship application (provide applicants with a selection 
of essay topics and revamp how hours may be earned; set the upcoming calendar; plan flocking for February-
March; set a date for the Barn Dance. 

The meeting concluded at 7:58pm. 

 


